
 

   

Torah Portions                      December 2018 
 

December 8—30 Kislev 5779 
 

Miketz  (At The End Of) 
Pharaoh brings Joseph to interpret his dreams 

 
 

December 15—7 Tevet 5779 
 

Vayigash (And He Approached) 
Joseph’s brothers refuse to return to Canaan with-

out Benjamin. 
Joseph reveals true identity and the entire family 

moves to  
Goshen. 

 
 

December 22—14 Tevet 5779 
Vayechi (And He Lived) 

 
Jacob dies after seeing his children stand together.  

Joseph dies. 
End of the  book of Genesis 

 
 

December 29—21 Tevet 5779 
Shemot ( Names) 

Pharaoh demands all Israelite baby boys be killed 
at birth. G-D tells Moses to free Israelites from 

slavery 

 
 

CANDLE LIGHTING TIMES 
 

December 7 3:54 p.m. 
December 14 3:56 p.m. 

December 2018 - Kislev/Tevet 5779 
 

Friday Night Services 
 

 
December 7, 2018  …..…...7:30 pm 

December 14 2018.….........7:30 pm 
December 21 2018..……....7:30 pm 
December 28, 2018 ……….7:30 pm 

 
 

 
SATURDAY MORNINGS 

 
Torah Study 

 
Every Saturday 8:45 am  

 Samson Social hall 
 
 

Saturday Shabbat Services  
10:00 am in the Chapel 

 
December 8, 2018 

 
December 15, 2018 

 
December 22, 2018 

 
December 29,  2018 

 

SHOFAR 
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Patron Benefactor 

Rachel & Sam Calvo 
President’s Circle 
Picce & Bob Glast 

Leslie & Joel Hirschberg 
Vernon Kozlen 

Mitzie & Jack Olshansky 
Patron 

Marion & Dale Cowle 
 Jessica & James Greene 

Patron Mitzvah 
Ruth & Morris Beschloss 

Arline Greenblatt 
Sharon & Rod Hill 

Ann & Glynne Miller 
Ruth & Jerry Newman 
Nancy & Arthur Shorr 

Marcia & Rick Stein 

Single Patron 

Lucia Balbini 

Sandy Eichberg 

Fred Fabricant 

Lillian Fox 

Sally Frank 

Shirley Greenwall 

Michelle Hoffman 

Kathy Kapler 

Gladys Layne 

Reesa Manning 

Bonnie Doreen Pauker 

Alicia Rodriquez 

Sidney Sharzer 

Nancy Singer 

 

 

 

Temple Leadership 

 
Bob Glast                        President 

 

Beatice Eslamboly     Past President  

          & Education chair 

Sanford Friedman                           1st VP 

 

Gordon Poster                                            2nd VP 

 

Rosanne Ezer             Treasurer 

 

Judy Monetathchi         Ritual Chair 

 

Bobbie Rosenberg      Corporate Secretary 

 

Terrie Turner           Member at Large 

 

Ann Miller         Membership Chair 

 

Micki Greenspan       Ambassador  

 

Michelle Hoffman            Women of Sinai 

 

Gary Kreger        Brotherhood 

 

Marvin Paul       Social Action Chair 

 

Lily Mazet          PTO 

 

Brian Harnik                              Member at Large 
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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 
 
 
 
 

Big thanks go out to Temple Sinai mem-
bers, Patti Green, Ruth Newman, Sandee Eichberg, and Sandy 
Weisenberg.  These ladies were responsible for the fabulous suc-
cess of the David Syme Piano Concert.  The concert generated a 
fundraising profit of $18,130.00, certainly the biggest fundraiser 
since I became a member in 2009. 
 
Now, let’s build on that success by supporting our next fund-
raiser, the Klezmer Concert on December 9, 2018.  Nancy Shorr 
and her committee have worked very hard to make this a finan-
cial success since we already know the show will be great. 
 
Have you ever been to Torah Study on Saturdays at 8:45 a.m.?  
Come early and enjoy lox & bagels,  If you are early, you might 
get tomatoes too. There is lots and lots of coffee.  Rabbi Bentley is 
in his element as explains each week’s Torah portion.  Fred Fabri-
cant moderates, so everyone has an opportunity to give their 
thoughts and opinions.  Not everyone agrees, but they show re-
spect for other people and their opinions.  This group is warm 
and welcoming to all.  They set a great example for everyone to 
replicate on Friday night and, especially, at the Oneg Shabbat.  
No special skills or knowledge required.  As you once heard—”Try 
it, you’ll like it.” 
 
This year is going by quickly.  The first night of Chanukah is De-
cember 2nd.  Enjoy. Reach out to new and old friends to wish 
them Happy Chanukah. 
 
 
Thank you for your support. 
Bob Glast 
President 
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Chanukah - A Light in the Darkness 
 

During this busy holiday season, it can be difficult to remember the true meaning 
of Chanukah.  It is actually a celebration of religious freedom over religious sup-
pression as told in the story of the Jewish victory over Antiochus IV, Syrian ruler 
over the Greek Empire.  He sought to impose the Greek religion over the inhabi-
tants of the Land of Israel, prohibiting Jewish religious rituals, such as Shabbat 
observance and circumcision, and desecrated the Temple in Jerusalem by erecting 
statues of Greek gods and sacrificing pigs on the alter. 
 

Today, we remember when the small group of Jewish fighters, led by Judah the 
Maccabee, finally broke through and were able to recapture the Temple.  By 
lighting candles each year, we commemorate the re-consecration of the Temple 
and remember this victory that has served to comfort the Jewish people through 
many dark periods of persecution and religious repression. 
 

Living in the United States over the last few years, we have unfortunately begun 
to see a rise in anti-semitic attacks on our community, culminating in the tragic 
modern day pogrom at the Tree Of Life Synagogue in Pittsburgh.  There is a war 
being fought on all fronts against extremism of all kinds, which eerily resembles 
the time of Antiochus.  There are no borders.  Sadly, as well as the attacks against 
the Jewish community, those hit the hardest are the many minorities from all over 
the world who are coming under attack. This has led to a humanitarian crisis, 
which cannot be ignored. 
 

This Chanukah, as we light the menorah, we must remember who we are.  In the 
darkness of religious extremism and intolerance, we should be a light by staying 
true to our values and not giving into fear and hatred.  Although we should stay 
diligent in protecting our communities and families, we cannot ignore those who 
are suffering.  So during this holiday, reach out to those in need and be an exam-
ple of tolerance and understanding. 
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RELIGIOUS SCHOOL  

 
As our Festival of Lights is around the corner, the Religious school 
students will be participating in a school—wide Chanukah pro-
gram, thanks to the efforts of our wonderful PTO. They will play 
spin the dreidel, have a Chanukah sing-a-long, crafts, pin the can-
dle on the Menorah and, of course, latkes, sufganiyot (jelly filled 
donuts) and pizza! Then on Tuesday, December 4th we will be 
gathering for a Chanukah celebration at the Westfield Mall to cele-
brate the festive holidays with singing, crafts and yummy latkes 
from Sherman’s Deli!  
 
On Sunday, December 02, our Hebrew Chai and Teens will be 
participating in the Jewish National Fund’s “Love of Israel” 
brunch, representing Temple Sinai. 
 
Our school will be closed for winter break from December 23-
January 8th enjoying time with family and friends. 
 

Warmly, 
Leslie 

Leslie Pepper 
Director of Education 



 

 6 

 

 

 

One candle is added to the menorah each night. The first night, you light only 
the shammus (the one at a different height) and one Chanukkah candle. By the 
eighth night, you light all of the candles. 

Candles should be added to the menorah from right to left (like Hebrew writing) 
 
 

 

Blessing over Candles 

Light the shammus candle first, then recite the blessings while holding the can-
dle. Do not light the other candles until the blessings are done! 
 
 
 

  
Barukh atah Adonai, Eloheinu, melekh ha'olam 
Blessed are you, Lord, our God, sovereign of the universe 

  
asher kidishanu b'mitz'votav v'tzivanu 
Who has sanctified us with His commandments and commanded us 

  
l'had'lik neir shel Chanukah. (Amein) 
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ZIMRA 
SHABBAT 

December 

21st 

Join us for a fabulous Chinese dinner at 6:30 p.m.    
Followed by Zimra Shabbat celebration at 7:30 p.m. 

 
RSVP BY  TUESDAY, DECEMBER 18 SO THAT WE HAVE A GOOD 

HEAD COUNT FOR THE FOOD—Thanks 
 
Register and prepay below:  $30.00 per person 
 
 
Name(s)____________________________________________________ 
 
Number in party_________Pay by Check___________________________ 
 
Credit Card #________________________________________________ 
 
Expiration:____________                                  CCV_______________ 
 
Name on Card:_______________________________________________ 
 
Email_______________________________________________________ 
 
Address_____________________________________________________ 
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We have a splendid opportunity for Temple Sinai Seniors with I‐Phones, I‐Pads or 

other brand devices to maximize the use of these devices. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Learn to use your Contact or Calendar app to make your life easier. 

 If you would like to increase your ability to use your phone, we have helpers. 

 With INTERGENERATIONAL SHARING, you can be paired with a Temple Teen Teacher. 

 Opportunities will be available by appointment on Sundays during Religious School hours. 

 

CALL BOBBIE ROSENBERG FOR DETAILS: 760‐345‐6277
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WOMEN OF SINAI 

by Reesa Manning, President 
 

It's hard to believe that it is already December and that Chanukah is upon us so 
early this year.  I encourage you to visit the Temple's Gift Shop for all your gift 
and decor needs for celebrating Chanukah.  Also, Women of Sinai will be doing 
gift wrapping at Barnes and Noble in the Westfield mall on December 2 and then 
again during the week before Christmas, as a fundraiser for our religious school. 
 
We have two spectacular events in January for you to mark on your calendars.  On 
Tuesday, January 15, we will have a luncheon with a fabulous fashion show that 
you won't want to miss.  And on January 25, we will celebrate Shabbat with a spe-
cial women's service, and we hope you'll join us. 
 
Special thanks to my Board for the beautiful luncheon that we were able to give to 
our dues-paying members and their invited friends in November.  We're sorry if 
you were unable to join us. 
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 DECEMBER BIRTHDAYS    DECEMBER ANNIVERSARIES  

Bruce Flamenbaum  1‐Dec   Nona Solowitz & Michael Cheley  3‐Dec 

James Loeb      7‐Dec 

  3‐Dec   Mindy & Robert Rose   

Diane Berk     Hannah & Jerome Solomon   

 4‐Dec     17‐Dec 

Nancy Kibrick     Sherry & Fred Fern   

Elyssa Weintraub     Eve & Gordon Kramer   

 7‐Dec     20‐Dec 

Richard Weintraub     Nancy & Arthur Shorr   

 8‐Dec     21‐Dec 

Robert Adelstein     Stephanie & Paul Ross   

Eve Kramer      22‐Dec 

Gerhard Moses     Jacquline & Richard Comras   

 10‐Dec     27‐Dec 

Rena Magged     Vicki Fetzer‐Blair & Sam Rhine   

 11‐Dec     29‐Dec 

Nancy Paull     JoAnn & Joel Kocen   

 12‐Dec     31‐Dec 

Milford Ardell     Evelyn & Steve Alden   

Sharon Kaplan       

Elizabeth Kreger       

 14‐Dec      

Ken Eldred       

Linda Wakeman       

 18‐Dec      

Judith Israel       

 21‐Dec      

Gayle Clark       

Vicki Fetzer‐Blair       

Sherman Kramer       

 24‐Dec      

Michael Zaifert       

 26‐Dec      

Susan Ardell       

 29‐Dec      

David Strauss       

 30‐Dec      

Anne Tyer       

Gloria Vann       
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TRIBUTES 11-15-2018 THROUGH 12-15-2018 
GENERAL FUND 

WALLY & IRENE FRANSON 
Wishing you  a Haappy Cahnukah and Thank you 
for all you do 
By:  Kathy Kapler 
 
RABBI & TEMPLE STAFF 
Happy Chanukah 
By: Kathy Kapler 
 
JOYCE SCHLOSBERG 
In Memory of her Yarhzeit 
By: Joyette Hillyard 
 
MARCIA & RICK STEIN 
B;y: Thomas & Iris Smotrich 
And Marvin & Merry Smotrich 
 
BY: Stephanie & Paul Ross 
In honor of their anniversary and  
Stephanie’s candle lighting 
 
ROSE BERK KAPLAN 
In memory of her Yahrzeit 
By: Diane Berk 
 
BOB GLAST 
In honor of a bet she lost 
By: Andra Ready 
 
JULIUS ZEMMOL 
In memory of yahrzeit 
By: Caroline & Bernard Zemmol 
 
DR. HARVEY W. GOLDBERG 
In memory of Yahrzeit 
BRENT ALLEN MONETATHCHI 
In memory of Yahrzeit 
By: Judith Monetathchi 
 
MILTON KRAVITZ 
In memory of Yahrzeit 
By: Elaine Kravitz 
 
MILTON KRAVITZ 
In memory of Yahrzeit 
By: Gregg & Cookie Kravitz 
 
RENE MAGGED 
In honor or her birthday 

 
RELIGIOUS SCHOOL 

RABBI SCOTT CORNGOLD 
In memory of Yahrzeit 
By: Carole & Jerry Gorngold 
 
BUD ORREN 
In Memory of his passing 
By: Fred Fabricant 
 

RABBI’S DISCRETIONARY FUND 
Thank you for Yahrzeit 
By: Carolyn McWilliams & Charles Tigerman 
 
JUDITH ANZEL KATSOYANNOS 
In memory of Yahrzeit 
By: Stephanie & Marvin Anzel 
 
HARRIET M FITKIN 
In memory of Yahrzeit 
By: Harriet Orret 
 
HAROLD FITKIN 
In memory of Yahrzeit 
By: Harriet Orret 
 
WALTER HOFMAN  
In memory of Yahrzeit 
By: Esther Korn 
 
SEYMOUR KREGER 
In memory of Yahrzeit 
By: Elizabeth & Gary Kreger 
 

CRUVANT LIBRARY FUND 
MURIEL GOLD 
In memory of Yahrzeit 
By: Rudy Gold 
 

MITZVAH FOOD BANK 
ALBERT BERGER 
In memory of Yahrzeit 
By: Sarah & Marshall Berger 

DOROSHOW RELIGIOUS SCHOOL FUND 
STANLEY AMDUR 
In memory of Yahrzeit 
By: Judy Egendorf 

LILLY EHRLICH PRESCHOOL FUND 
ALFRED EGENDORF 
In memory of Yahrzeit 
By: Judy Egendorf 
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From the Melamedet 
  

Rabbi Bentley has been working with our Kitah Zayin, 7th grade class, learning a beautiful 
Jewish folk Song.  As the students learn the words to our liturgy and songs, they are always 
challenged to reflect on meaning.  Here are the words (translation) to Ani V’ata (You and I ) 

that our students have been learning and reflecting on. 
  

You and I will change the world, you and I, then all will join us. 
Though it’s been said before, it doesn’t matter.  You and I will change the world. 

You and I will start from the beginning. You and I will try.  It may be difficult, but it’s nothing, 
it’s not so terrible.   

Words and music by Arik Einstein and Miki Gavreilov 
  

I think if there is a least one person who cares, things can change for the better.  Nothing is 
impossible, as long as there is one person who speaks up and wants to make things bet-

ter.   Sometimes, it seems there is so much stuff to fix in the world that it’s just too 
hard.  However, even if it takes 10 years or a lifetime, it’s worth it to make things better.  I 

read about a teenager who was so upset about the plastic in our oceans that he decided to do 
something about it.  He was just one person, but he convinced others to join him and, after 8 
years, he was able to remove 2 billion pounds of trash which has helped not only to clean the 

ocean but make it a safer environment for all sea life.    
Rachel Sanford 

  
Everyone has the power to change the world.  I think if you believe in what you are doing, 
others will follow and help.  Sometimes, it’s worth the extra work just to prove others (who 

doubt you) wrong.  All great changes start with an idea.  Sure, you may hit some bumps in the 
road, but knowing you are helping the world become a better and safer place for all is the mo-
tivation.  A way I change the world is by having a mitzvah list.  I did this with my friends, and 

it was not only fun, but we put more goodness in the world!  All we did was commit every 
day  to say “Hi” to 5 people a day, give 3 high fives and make at least one person laugh.  I 
think small acts of kindness are a good way to inspire people to be nicer to one another.   

I think changing someone’s perspective isn’t easy, but it can be done.    
Coco Mazet 

  
Convincing people that it is important to make the world better is the challenge.  If people lis-

tened better and were kinder to each other, I think the world could be fixed.  We shouldn’t 
mistreat one another.   My dad is a doctor and, every day,  he works hard to cure people.  I 

think my dad, through his work, inspires others to help with the healing.  Maybe they will be-
come doctors themselves or just remember how my dad helped them get better.  This could 

cause them to be better people and change their perspective.    
Asher Stone 
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Toni Robinson 
 

Temple Manager 
It has been pointed out to me that there are many funds that are designated to support 
limited aspects of temple life.  Among those funds are the Religious School and Mu-
sic Fund.  These two help to defray the cost of giving our children a superior Jewish 
education; an education that they will take with them throughout their lives and hope-
fully, pass on to their own children, so that we may perpetuate Jewish life for genera-
tions to come.  The Music Fund helps to defray the cost of the fabulous musicians 
that inspire our Friday night services and our High Holy Day choir.  Consider direct-
ing your donations to one of these funds when you are honoring or memorializing a 
person or event that is important to you.  Over the next few months, I will highlight 
various other funds that have been set up by congregants over our many years serving 
Coachella Valley Jews.  

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

DON’T FORGET TO ORDER YOUR 2019 Mah Jongg card(s).  Contact: Picce Glast  
760 –636-4554 or pglast@gmail.com for more information.  

If you are interested in learning some Israeli Folk dance in January and February, call 
the office and let me know.  There will be a wonderful teacher in the valley this winter, 
and she has offered to teach here at Temple Sinai.  Days and times will be determined 
by your response.  The cost will be $5 per lesson.  All levels and ages are welcome.  Just 
let me know if you have an interest.   
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TEMPLE SINAI 
 

JUDAICA SHOP 

NEW HOURS: 
TUESDAY  10-12 & 3-6 WHEN THERE 
IS RELIGIOUS SCHOOL 
 
FRIDAY 6:30 PM—7:30 PM 
 
SUNDAY 10—12 WHEN THERE IS  
RELIGIOUS SCHOOL 
OR BY APPOINTMENT 
 

KIPPOT 
TALLIT 
CHANUKIAH 
SHABBAT CANDLES 
MEZUZOT 
SEDER PLATES 
CHALLAH COVERS 
AND MUCH MUCH MORE 
 
CHANNUKAH IS FAST APPROACHING  shop EARLY 
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TEMPLE SINAI BROTHERHOOD 
BRINGS YOU: 

December 13, 2018  
DINNER FROM SHERMAN’S AT 5:30  

MOVIE AT 6:00 
Brotherhood Members: $15.00 

Non-Brotherhood Members $18.00 
Non-Temple Sinai Members $20.00 

IT IS GREAT FUN….IF YOU HAVEN’T JOINED US 
BEFORE GIVE IT A TRY—WHO KNOWS YOU MIGHT 
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Jackie Leany—Tikvah Pre School Director 
                                                       Hirschberg Family Education Center 
 
We are thankful for so many things at Tikvah. We appreciate our play yard, exploring learning 
environments, painting, our teachers, going to Shabbat, and our family and friends. This month, 
we want to share some of the pictures of what we are grateful for!  
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Our fundraiser was a great success. Congratulations to all the winners and especially to the 4 
families who won certificates for $500 off their tuition. We are so appreciative of each fam-
ily who supported us and are very grateful to the many donors who helped make this a won-
derful event.  
Be sure to view and like us on our Tikvah Facebook page so you can see the 
amazing things we are doing.  
Also, check out the Tikvah Website to see all of the generous donors from 
around the valley that supported our fundraiser.  www.templesinaipd.org/
Tikvah-Preschool 

 
 
 

 
BEGINNING IN JANUARY, 2019, 
FRIDAY NIGHT SERVICES WILL 

BE HELD AT 5:30 P.M.  FOR 
ZIMRA SHABBAT, WE HOPE TO 

HAVE DINNER AFTER SER-
VICES—POSSIBLY AT A LOCAL 
RESTAURANT.  STAY TUNED; 
WE’LL KEEP YOU POSTED. 
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